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Bonnie called meeting to order at 6PM.

Patty gave Treasurer’s report: $32,719.35 main account, $7,951.00 grant account, $11,879.00
historical account. Total: $52,549.35.

Bonnie advised that community members have inquired about roads and the ability of the fire
trucks to access in an emergency. Bonnie contacted Chief Mecham and have been advised
that there are no funds available from the county to assist with private road maintenance. He
advised that CAL FIRE will work with individual home owners if needed. He also got me in
contact with the risk management division who provided a complete list of county maintained
roads. None of our privately owned roads in Ranchita will be maintained by the county or fire
departments. He also advised that the county does not pay property owners for use of their
land for helicopter landing zones or staging.

Patty suggested that we prepare up a community newsletter addressing the above issue to
help with newly relocated residents, both owners and renters, so they are aware of the private
road access limitations.

The topic of our next community event was discussed and the consensus is that we will have a
Memorial Day Weekend BBQ on Saturday, May 24th, 2025 from 12pm-2pm. The MVVCSO will
provide hamburgers, hotdogs, beans, chips and drinks.

The newsletter will include the road topic, the upcoming event, the positive news on our
Feeding San Diego mobile distribution as well as emergency contact numbers that may come
in handy. We will also ask for volunteers and inquire should anyone be interested in joining the
board and becoming a grant writer.

Dave motioned, Shane second.

Meeting adjourned at 6:41pm

Prepared by: Bonnie L. Smith, President/Secretary



